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1. What led you to becoming a PGA Professional? 

I was introduced to golf at an early age through my parents caddying for them, as a 
typical South African youngster I played all the sports at school and was always super 
competitive in doing so. My love for the game developed as I started working in the 
club industry dealing with the individuals involved and decided to pursue a career in 
the golf. 
 
I studied golf directorship and club management at college, which gave a good 
understanding of the administration of the game. 

2. What is your current job title?  

Head Professional and Golf Operations Manager 

3. How long have you been in your current position?  

13 years 

4. What have you implemented in your position the past 18 months that has 
contributed to the success of your facility/golf club/business? 

Covid within itself was a challenging year not being able to operate for close to 3 
months.  I found the most important way through all of this was to stay positive and 
to communicate with one’s colleagues within the industry throughout this period.  I 
found also during this period that communication and giving hope to one’s members 
was crucial.   It is currently great to see all the new and old faces returning to golf.   

5. Share a minimum of 2 successes that you have achieved in your position the past 
18 months. 

I was fortunate enough to have won PGA Club Professional of the Year in 2019 and 
would like to go one step further.  I have been upgraded to a Fellow PGA member in 
2020. 



6. Please give us a brief outline of the path you took to lead you to your current 
position? 

For as long as I can remember, Golf has been my passion. From an early age I was 
always eager to caddy for my dad or knock a ball around the back yard. As I grew older, 
Saturdays involved a rather long bike ride, with my clubs on my back, from Faerie Glen 
to Monument golf club. Here I met Matt Heyns who employed me part time in the 
shop – earning to play as it were. My love for Golf, the game and the people grew. I 
went on to study through Allenby, Club Management and Golf Directorship, 
completing my apprenticeship under Dave Christie. 
 
Luckily for me, the opportunity arose to take of the on-course shop at Houghton Golf 
Club. The year was 2004 and I found myself, 21 years old and owning a shop, 
nominated for PGA apprentice of the year. Things were fantastic! 
 
Sadly, all good things come to an end – Houghton closed for renovations, but there is 
always a silver lining. The golf shop and position as golf operations came available at 
Centurion Country Club. I took the plunge and have never looked back. My shop has 
seen many apprentices come and go after a full mentorship, some to stay in golf and 
others moving on to a corporate lifestyle. Over the last 13 years, I have managed to 
secure a trust in my members and varying committees through dedicated hard work 
and effort.  
 
My shop provides the same level of trust to my customers by providing honest, reliable 
and up to date information on the latest trends in Golf.  
 
From the Shop side, I invested in a flight scope to be able to fit hardware to my clients. 
This has guided numerous clients to choose the correct equipment to aid their games. 
The junior section at Centurion Country Club has gone from strength to strength, 
growing in numbers. This is essential for golf future and is my passion – especially as I 
can see myself in the young golfing generation.   
 
I have been a member of the PGA since 2004, and currently serve on the regional 
committee. Added to this, I was selected as regional PGA Club professional of the year 
in 2016. Arguably my greatest highlight in my career was in 2019 when I won the PGA 
Club Professional of the year.  I have been a proud member of the PGA for the last 16 
years. 

7.  Why do you feel that you would be a good candidate to win this award?  

I feel that since the last award in 2019 I have learned a lot.  Covid has brought a lot 
of new challenge and I have taken it in my stride.  Since narrowly missing out in 2019 
and experiencing the joy and pride of such an achievement.  I have made it a goal of 
mine to one day be the PGA Professional.   



 


